
 

 

ST PATRICK’S AND ST PETER’S 
DUMBARTON 

THIS WEEK—22ND SEPTEMBER 2024 

Sunday 25th Sunday of the Year —Year B, p135 

Monday Memorial of St Pius of Pietrelcina 

Tuesday 25th Week of the Year  

Wednesday 25th Week of the Year 

Thursday  25th  Week of the Year 

Friday Memorial of St Vincent De Paul 

Saturday 25th Week of the Year 

Parish Priest: Fr Ross Campbell 
Assistant Priest: Fr Douglas Green 

In Residence: Mgr James Ryan 

REGULAR MASS SCHEDULE 

  

Sunday 10am, 12 noon, 5.30pm  

Monday 10am, 7pm  

Tuesday 10am, 12.35pm (takes place at OLSP), 7pm  

Wednesday 10am, 7pm  

Thursday 10am, 7pm   

Friday 10am, 7pm 

Saturday 10am, 6.30pm (vigil)  

 Rosary: Mon—Sat after 10am Mass  (except when there is a 
Funeral 

 Confessions: Daily after 10 am Mass. Saturday 5.15-6.15pm  

 Confession available at other times by arrangement 



 

 

THE PARISH 

PASS KEEPERS 

We are looking for additional pass keepers for the 12pm Sunday Mass, if you think you 
might be able to help with this, please speak to Fr. Ross or Fr. Douglas  

PARISH WEBCAM 

Apologies for the temperamental nature of the webcam. Over the next two weeks a new 
camera will be installed, this should help improve the quality and reliability of the 
streaming. 

OUR LADY AND ST. PATRICK’S HIGH SCHOOL 
Mass is celebrated at 12.35 pm every Tuesday in the Oratory. Parishioners are welcome 
to attend, please come to the school Reception for 12.30 pm and senior pupils will direct 
you to the Oratory. 

RCIA 

Our RCIA programme will begin in a couple of weeks. If you are interested in joining the 
programme please speak to Fr. Ross or Fr. Douglas 

ST PATRICK’S YOUTH CLUB 

St Patrick’s Youth Club has started back on Tuesday, evenings from 6.30pm - 8 pm in the 
Church Hall. Volunteer helpers, are needed please come on Tuesday and speak to one of 
the leaders.  

MASS OF ANOINTING: 

Due to unforeseen circumstances, we have had  to reschedule the Mass of Anointing to 
20th October, followed by refreshments in the hall.  We are also looking for drivers to 
help bring people along on the day, there is a sign-up sheet in the Sacristy if you can help. 

ADVENT TREE 

The Advent Tree Group shall meet on Tuesday 1st October from 7.30 pm in the Chapel 
House to discuss this year’s Appeal.  If you are interested in joining us please come along 
to the Meeting, you will be very welcome. 

NEW LECTIONARY 

Wednesday 2nd October at 7.30 pm – Talk in the Parish Hall by Fr. Paul Denney (Diocese of 
Motherwell) on the new Lectionary 

PARISH WORKER’S MASS AND SOCIAL 
As a way of thanking everyone who give so generously of their time for our Parish, there 
will be a Mass of thanksgiving followed by food and refreshments in the Hall on Friday 
4th October at 7pm. For catering purposes if you could please put your name down (with 
any dietary requirements) on the sign-up sheet either at the back of the church or in the 



 

 

Sacristy. 

MASS INTENTIONS AND ANNIVERSARIES 
At the back of the Church and in the shop there are now specific envelopes for Mass   
intentions/anniversaries. Please do start to use these and take some home, it will help us 
to avoid names being missed out of the bidding prayers. 

SVDP SENIOR CITIZENS DINNER 

The SVDP are holding an afternoon dinner for our Senior Citizens of the parish on Sunday 
27th October in Carrigans Restaurant Hamilton, between 1 pm - 5 pm. The bus will need 
to leave at 12 noon for Hamilton. If you are interested in going please add your name and 
contact details to the list at the back of Church and also indicate your food choice. If you 
require transport to the Church please let us know by phoning 07593302093. Hope to see 
you there 

THE ARCHDIOCESE AND BEYOND 

CARFIN PILGRIMAGE 

Carfin Pilgrimage has been arranged by the Legion of Mary on  13th October.  Beginning 
at 7.30 pm with Rosary Procession followed by Holy Mass and Benediction until 9 pm. All 
welcome. 

THINKING ABOUT PRIESTHOOD?  

For more information, please contact Father Paddy Boyle. He can be contacted by 
email vocations@rcag.org.uk or by phone at St Eunan's Church - 0141 952 1108. 
 
ASSISTED SUICIDE 
Please contact your MSPs today to stop assisted suicide becoming legal in Scotland. Use 
the QR code to access the Write to Them website and write to your MSPs, or visit https://
writetothem.com 
 
CATHOLIC FAMILIES FOR LIFE 
Newsletter from the National Commission for Marriage, Family and Life—latest version 
can be found at www.marriagefamilyandlife.org.uk 
 
FLOURISH 
The latest edition of Flourish is now out. In it you will find important news about the 
future of Parish provision in the Archdiocese and a full list of clergy changes as plans are 
made for the next decade and beyond. Also in the September edition … picture specials 
on the ordination of our new Deacon and the episcopal ordination of former Glasgow 
priest, Bishop Andrew McKenzie. As the countdown to the Holy Year begins, there is also 
a special feature on what to expect from Jubilee 2025 and information on how to get 
Cathoic TV at home at no charge, as well as the usual mix of news, views and updates 
from the Archdiocese and beyond. Take a free copy home after Mass and perhaps deliver 
one to a neighbour or friend who would enjoy keeping up with the news. 
Online edition at www.flourishnewspaper.co.uk 
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AD CLERUM AID TO THE CHURCH IN NEED 

#RedWednesday – 20th November 2024. Your support over the years means that 
#RedWednesday is now a significant voice for persecuted Christians around the world. 
Aid to the Church in Need (ACN) is extremely grateful for your support. This year’s focus 
is on Christian children who are displaced and suffering due to targeted violence. In 
coming weeks, you will receive information about how your parish can get involved – so 
please watch for ACN’s PARISH Red Alert envelope! In the meantime, for more infor-
mation and for a Parish Notice for you to use, visit Aid to the Church in Need | 
#RedWednesday: Break the Silence (acnuk.org) and select TOOLKIT Aid to the Church in 
Need | TOOLKIT (acnuk.org). As a Thank You, ACN would like to offer you a 25% discount 
on non-sale trading products. To request the discount code for ACN’s website shop, 
email shop@acnuk.org OR phone 0345 241 6068. Invoicing is available for phone orders 
over £50. All parish orders must be to the parish address. 

PILGRIMAGE TO LOURDES THEME FOR 2025 - “PILGRIMS OF HOPE” 

A pilgrimage to the Shrine of Our Lady of Lourdes is a wonderful experience full of faith, 
companionship, friendship and laughter. Each person on our pilgrimage brings distinc-
tive gifts and graces with them, which benefit those they meet during their time there. 
DATES FOR 2025—Wednesday 16th till Wednesday 23rd July 2025. If you would like more 
information, please contact: The Archdiocese of Glasgow Pilgrimage OfficeTelephone: 
0141 226 5898or email: pilgrimage@rcag.org.ukPastoral Ministry to Deaf Community 

From Sunday 6th October, Mass will be signed for the Deaf Community in St Augustine’s 
Milton at 12 o’clock Mass. 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

ITEMS FOR THE BULLETIN: 

Please email the notice to bulletinofstpatricks@gmail.com by the Wednesday 
evening: 

LINKS : Scan the QR codes to access parish websites and social media: 

St Patrick’s   
Strathleven Place 
Dumbarton 
G82 1BA 
telephone: 01389 762503 
stpatrick.dumbarton@rcag.org.uk 
www.stpatricksdumbarton.org.uk 

                                                    St Peter’s 
                              52 Howatshaws Road 

                                                Dumbarton 
                                                     G82 3DR 

 
stpeter.bellsmyre@rcag.org.uk  
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